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GLENWOOD GLEANINGS

'CONTACT INFO

...................................................

Glenwood Gleanings:
To submit an article (no
later than the last day of
each month) for possible
publication or to receive
this newsletter by email
each month, please email
' request to

glenwoodgleanings@email com

Glenwood
Village Office:
Phone: 403.626.3233
Fax: 403.626.3234

PO Box 1084
Glenwood, AB ToK 2Ro

Emaﬂ ofﬁce@glenwood ca

Village Office Hours:
Tuesday 10-4 and

Thursday 10-4

Ofﬁce Open durmg Lunch

 Winter HourS°

Monday 12-4 PM
Tuesday 12-4 PM
Wednesday 1-5 PM
Thursday 3-7 PM

Questions? Call
403.942.8033

Village Council News:

It is hard to believe that it has been almost 2 years since the current
Glenwood village council was elected, and since that time it has
been a privilege to welcome Brian Wickhorst and more recently
Doral Lybbert to council, From a personal standpoint, I have
learned a lot about municipal bylaws and policy;, as well as the
complexities involved in local governance. I take this opportunity
to welcome the new individuals and families that have recently

. | chosen Glenwood to be their new home, and I hope you have

found friendly and welcoming people as your new friends. August
Glenwood Days allowed for a spirit of unity and friendship to take
place in a formal fashion with those in the village and surrounding
arcas to celebrate the heritage of this area. In the April 2021
Glenwood Gleanings, I introduced the idea of being a good
neighbour and in. this spirit I would like to add to this message the
idea of the RIPPLE EFFECT. We have all heard this term and it

| can also be called the domino effect or the contagion effect. In

essence everything we do or don’t do has a ripple-like consequence.
Opening a door, saying hello, complimenting someone or just
offering service in any way all seem somewhat benign in nature, but
can have lasting consequence. This chain of events that occurs will

""" | invariably find its way back to us in a circular fashion. Adversely,

Glenwood lerary .

the same circular effect is true when we choose to engage in a
spiteful, negative or sociopathic fashion. Being involved in the
village council has had an overall positive effect on me. I am
grateful for the Mayor and Council, as well as our current CEO
Cindy Vizzutti, with her no-nonsense and steady hand of
experience that she has brought to the village office of Glenwood.

i As the Deputy Mayor [ look forward to the years ahead of us as we

accomplish the important tasks at hand.

Mark Peterson




Glenwood

Community Hall:

"To book the use of the

community hall, please
contact the village office.

The next regular Village

Council Meeting will be

held there on Thursday,
September 14 at 7 PM

To access the agenda &
minutes from council
meetings, please visit the
village website at
www.glenwood.ca. Then
click on the square listed on
the home page as “minutes”,

Spring Glen Park:

www.springglenpark.com

RCMP Cardston
Non-Emergency Phone
Numbers
Complaint Line:
403.653.4931 {answered 24/7)
Admin Line: 403.653.4932
(business hours only)

REPORT A CRIME

11 for amergency based inckisnas
Non Emargency e~ for non gmergency Incldenss
QnENe  hliosiloa-sivcsmp gy colstnmalan

Crime Stoppears
180D 222 847y
2w Quting Coii
wynv.crimesloppees.ah.co

To use this QR code, open the
camera app on your cell phone and

hold your phone in front of this
code. Touch on the image on your
phone screen and your phone will
take you to the website to report a
crime.
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A huge thank you to Matea, Lucille and Leisa for a great Summer
Reading Program! And a big thank you to all the kids who came
and made these activities so much fun!!! CONGRATULATIONS
to Addie Rolfson for winning the Chinook Arch Summer Reading
Book Bingo!

FREE LIBRARY MOVIE NIGHT

Grab your favourite blanket and join us as we watch Van Helsing’s
mysterious new invention transform Drac and his pals into
humans, and Johnny into a monster. With their new mismatched
bodies, Drac and the pack must find a way to switch themselves
back before their transformations become permanent in Hotel
Transylvania Transformania! Friday, September 15 @ 6:30pm at
the Community Hall,

Chinook Arch will be participating in the Canadian CO2 Monitor
Expansion Program. Community Access to Ventilation
Information aims to support expansion of the CO2 monitor
loaning program through several public libraries and community
hubs across Canada. A monitor is now available for lending at our

library:

To celebrate COMIC DAY, you are invited to visit the library the
week of September 25 th and share what your favourite comic is
(this includes comics, graphic novels, manga and movies). Your
name will be entered to win a Write and Draw Your Own Comic
book prize.

The library will be closed Monday; September 4 for Labor Day.
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CAO Report to Councll

August 10, 2023

' 9. Previously purchased EV stations are going to be
i installed by the Village Office. The bollard installation
i and underground work has been completed. Whiiton
}
i

1. Read on Roads has been contracted o perform road
reconstruction and rehahliitation as per the 2023 budget
in the amount of $165,661.50 plus the cost of gravel,

2. Cardstan County will provide gravel haullrig and grader
service to Read on Roads while undertaking the road

Electric is providing the service, This project, started in
2022 will be funded by a grant from Climate Change

berta.
reconstruction which will begln the last week in August 10?5"I The Spray Park has been out of operation and s
. billed at County rates. eurrently on manual at this time. There are issues with

3. Wincdow Medics has been awarded the contract to the sensors and the control system currently being
install triple pane windows and an Insulated door at the investigated by Whitton Electric and the tech suppart for
Vilfage Office in the amount of 510,151.31. ) Play Quest, The electronic control system was originally

4. Window Medics has been awarded the contract remove installed in the wet well, therefore condensation and
old wood under the eaves on the Community Hall and water issues have caused no end of problems with its
Install aluminum soffits. Contract amount $4096.00 aperations. Repalrs to the buckets and flower sprinklers :

5, Marfo J has been awarded the contract to provide and at the Spray Park have been completed and the Village
install vinyl flooring In the Community Hall at & cost of will see a payment of $1600.00 from the [nsurance
$8931.00 company to offset 60% of the costs.

6. Administration is awalting final pricing an the new well 11. The repairs of damages from the 2021 hall storm have
ta be drllted this fali. This project will see anew well - finally been completed and the file has been closed.
drilled by Dotrman Ltd of Pincher Creek.

7. At the wellsite a new shack, cement pad, electronles, Submitted by Cynthia Vizzuttl, Chlef Administrative Officer

plumbing and electrical will provided by Beck Excavating |
through thelr sub-trades, as well as the de-
commissloning of the ald well,

8. Design work on new bulk water systetn fs still underway.

CHEES
P Eeo

INNER

BRING YOUR OWN UTENSILS

G,
/N

NOTICE TO RESIDENTS
UTIATY BILL EMAILS

PLEASE BE ADVISED THE JULY-AUGUST 2023 BILLING
WILL BE THE LAST PAPER BILL SENT TO PROPERTY
OWNERS, BY MAIL.

THE SEPTEMBER-QCTOBER UTILITY BILL WiLL BE SENT
BY EMAIL, TO THOSE PROPERTY OWNERS WHO HAVE
PROVIDED THEIR EMAIL ADDRESS T0 THE VILLAGE QF

GLENWOOD,

EMAILING OF UTILITY BILLS AND REGEIPTS WILL REDUCE
THE COST OF MAILING EBY APPROXIMATEEY $1200.00 PER
YEAR.

MEAT WILL BE SUPPLIED

PHONING COMMITTEE WILL
CALL FOR ASSIGNMENTS OF
VEGGIES, SALADS & DESSERTS

6:00 PM, MONDAY
SEPTEMBER 25
AT THE GLENWOQOD
COMMUNITY HALL

FOR ALL SENIORS
AGE 55 +
PLEASE JOIN UGS

PLEASE WATGH FOR FUTURE UTILITY BILLS IN YOUR
EMAILL. IF YOU HAVE NOT PROVIDED AN EMAIL, PAPER
BILLS WILL BE SENT THROUGH CANADA POST,

THE SPRAY PARK AND IRRIGATION SYSTEM WILL BE
SHUT DOWN THE WEEK OF SEPTEMBER 28, 2023 UNLESS
THERE I8 AN EARLY FROST.

THANK YOU
CYNTHIA VIZZUTTI CLGM, CTAJ
CHIEF ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER

Septembor 5, 2023

Wilnge of Heawors] 40460053 (T}
PO os 1089, 59 Maln Avouua 403-626-3224 (F)
Glenwoud, A, Tok3Ro oflreszl y
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Obituary

Leon Earl Archibald passed away peacefully on Friday, July 7, 2023 at the age of 80 in Lethbridge.

Leon is survived by his current wife Larraine; his children Kelly (Keith) Boehmer and their children Kelcee, Keldon and Russell
and his children; Clark Archibald; Cole (Brandy) Archibald and their children Grayson and Hayden; Chris Archibald and his
children Tristan and Brooke; Cory (Amanda) Archibald and their children Owen, Aspen and Jace; Cary (Tiffany) Archibald and
their children Kylyn {Lorenzo) Keck and their son Carter, Tyler Rosenfeld and Mia Montemayor; his sisters Brenda {Sonny)
Ferris; Denese (Malcolm) Poettcker; and his brother Kevin (Rae Ann) Archibald. He is also survived by numerous nieces and
nephews and many cousins.

Leon was predeceased by his son, Craig Archibald (1996); his first wife of 49 years, Judy (Tolley) Archibald (2018) and his
parents Earl (1990) and May (1299) Archibald.

Leon was born on a cold wintery day; December 6, 1942 in Cardston, He was raised in Glenwood in the family home. He
attended his elementary school years in Glenwood and attended high school in Cardston. Leon grew up in Glenwood doing
many things boys do; farm chores, playing with many dogs that he had and ierrorizing the town as he always had a car and
would take his buddies along.

After graduating from high school in Cardston, Leon had jobs working on heavy machinery building the Waterton Dam, drove
gravel truck for his father, helped build Highway #3 West and many other laborious jobs.

In 1962-64, he served a mission for the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints in the French East French Speaking
Mission in France.

On June 4, 1966 Leon marrled Judy Tolley in the Cardston LDS Temple. Soon after they both attended Utah State University
in Logan, Utah for a few years. He was in the Manufacturing Engineering program but never completed his degree as
farming was what he loved the most. So back to the farm he came.

Leon and Judy lived in Pincher Creek for a few years until moving to Fort Macleod in 1974 to begin farming operations. Leon
loved his family and continued his dedication to the farming way of life for many years. As farm operations slowed down, he
continued to work as a truck driver for B&D Walter Trucking for over ten years. In between farm activities, he loved roaming
the mountains and hills in his Bronco, four wheeling with his children, going fishing, going on many family trips to Waterton
and just enjoyed being with his grandchildren.

l_eon served faithfully in many church callings and served his fellow man. He always gave of his time and talents where
needed. He enjoyed everything that Judy macle especially apple and lemon pie, always made homemade fudge whenever
he could, enjoyed chocolate M&M's and Mentos and a Pepsi to drink and loved playing cribbage or a mean game of Rook.

RCMP Media Release:

The Cardston RCMP along with other RCMP jurisdictions continue to investigate a string of Motor vehicle thefis from
Raymond to Pincher Creek. In almost every instance there were two common factors that lead to the victims vehicles being
stolen. One was an unlocked exterior home door and two, the keys for vehicles in the driveway being left within 10ft of that
door. Our rural life style and small town mentality can make us targets for property crime at times hut there are small things
that can be done that will greatly deter criminals and make your property less appealing.
1. Make a habit of closing gates over cattle guards and driveways, if possible keep them locked or at least keep them
locked over night or while your away from home. Same goes for all out buildings and fuel pup tanks.
2. Keys, kesp all your kays in a sacure location away from the main entry to your home, especially if your in the habit of
keeping your doors unlocked.
3. Property lights in and around your home, outbuildings, fuel tanks and machinery are some of the cheapest property
crime deterrents on the market.
4. Talk to your neighbours; let them know when you'll be on vacation, let them know about suspicious vehicles or
persons in the area and let them know if you've been a victim of property crime or feel the area has been targeted.
We do more fo protect our rural life styles and small town routines when we work together to reduce the amount of crime in
our area and make the area in general less appealing to the criminal element.

Sgt R.Wright
Cardston, AB Detachment Commander
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Sprlng Glen Elemenfary School Calendar Spring Glen Jr ngh School Calendar

9/14 Mef;’rca'lrt;teacher 5:30 PM : 9/15 l Back to School Breakfast

9/18””7”””77' PD Day NO SCHOOL - %m9/15 “m-_Student Govt Elections )
9/22 Terry Fox Run a‘;_s;)_r-mg Glen Park - i‘9/’1 5 N ”‘ Band Retreat (W|th MV) 12:30 PM
”-9/29“"””“ Truth & Reconcﬂlam;l:lr;;s#e?n?bl; R “9/1 8 PD Day NO SCHOOL o
) 7 - ‘ 79/22 7 ‘ Terry Fox Run at Spring Glen Park 7

! 9/30 Nat|onai Day ofTruth & Reconc1||atlon

in our local area and is shared with the Evacuation Center when

One of the services from the AB Gov't is an online | Glenwood seems to have more than its fair
Emergency Registration system share of stray cats. Please consider helping

Hihen youlog Ino the problem by catchi tray cats that
emergencyregisiration.alberta.ca, © probiem by ca C .|;ng any siray cas tha
may be regularly visiting your property and

you can register yourself and your household members, even
pets. This Information is used only during an emergency event turning them into a shelter.

you check in, thus making the process much easler during a . . ,
stressful time. f you need help or don't have access o the | Pincher Creek Humane Society (403) 627-5191

internet, call 310-4455 and operators can take your information Cardston Pound (403) 653-3366
and get you registered. They are available 24/7, Claresholm Animal Shelter (403) 625-5370

TAKE A SEAT FOR BETTER HEALTII

Please visit the National Do Not Call
website to register (for free) to reduce the

Annual Campsites:

Serviced, Riverside,

& Non-serviced number of irritating marketing callers...

Located al
the \XZ:: :rt 5 nolr{ligve . https:/Innte-dncl.gc.calen
1o KM north of . .
Glenwood on Hwy 810 National Do Not Call List -

www.blueteailev.com Canada.ca (Innte-dncl.gc.ca)

bluetrailrvpark@gmail.com
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Excavating and Trucking
Derrick Beck

Cell: (403) 308.5231 Mailing Address
Fax: (403) 626.3080 PO Box 1038
becksltd@hotmail.com Glenwood, AB
www.beckslid.com TOK 2R0
WITH 30+ YEARS OF EXPERIENCE, OUR
SERVICES INCLUDE:

General Excavation: Basements, Trenching, Dugouts,
Ditches, etc
Trucking: Gravel & Topsoil
Skid Steer Services
Auger: 87, 127, 24” Holes
Certified Septic System Design & Installation
Vacuum Truck Services: Septic Tanks, etc
Demolition, Snow Removal, Hydrosceding
SMALL TOWN PRICING, QUALITY SERVICE

Crean Cur Tree CaArE

8Specializing in:
“Tree Removal
Stump Removal
‘Dead Removal "¢
Pruning
and more...

Do you have a tree that has become & hazard
to your property with the strong winds?
As we are situated in between Glenwood and

Hillspring, we offer Free quotes quickly!
No job is too BIG or too sman!

Leaving your yard better than we found it, your
local tree guys are only a phone call away.

To book your free quote today, call
David @ 403-795-2897

A
Rock n'
Gem Shop

Ben & Jackie

340 Center Street SW Goetz
i Glenwood, AB

i TOK 2RO

jrgoetz7@gmail.com {
P: 403.626.0000 °
C:403.892.2065

New rent structure
leaves more money in your pocket!
Worry-free living

Ask about our rent subsidies for
low and middle income seniors.

Call for & Tour
www.chinooklodge.org « 403-653-4324 Ext. 3

Located at
{587)370-3296
Storage Units: 8x8,
8x13, and RV Parking
Spaces

Blue Trail RV Park,
10 km north of
Glenweood

on Hwy 810

GLENWDOD

LOCK AND RV STORAGE

www.glenwoodlockandrvstorage.com
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Propane Depot

Propane Bottles Filled
Glenwood, Alberta
Jordan & Marie

Koch
' I 403.626.3227
Propan for Sul RIVERWOOD
at Blue Trail RV Park Seasonal Campground
Call ahead to: Glenwood, AB
T 403.626.3052
(587) 370-2355 fikoch@glenwood.ca

www.riverwoodcampground.ca

Glenwood Post Office

New Location: 30 - 1 Street NW
Entrance is on the North side of the Community Hall

-----------------------------------------------

Hours of Operation:
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday
10:30t0o 12 & 1to 5
and Thursday - 10:30 to 1:30
Access to Mailboxes: 24/7; Mail Collection: 12 noon

Aged Cheese Country Club (55+)
Leadership for 2023

President: Sherri Tatlow
Vice President: Wayne Smith
Secretary: Myrna Young

Treasurer: John Doney

Your Business Ad goes HERE

Business Card size = $36 per year

Quarter Page = $48 per year

Half Page = $96 per year

Contact (403) 626.3233 or email glenwoodgleanings@gmail.com

and submit your current business card.
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CAO REPORT - SEPTEMBER 14, 2023
PRESENTED TO COUNCIL

1. As you are aware the street rehabilitation is in full swing. The project
should be completed by Monday, September 18, 2023. Inconveniences to
the residents and travelling public are to be expected when heavy
equipment and materials are hauled in to do this project. The company
performing this work will be working throughout the entire weekend to
ensure the materials are laid down during warm weather.

2. The well replacement project is slated for sometime in October when the
well head pressure is down on the well to be de-commissioned. | have
been in close contact with the engineers regarding this project. Costs have
increased substantially for this project to a maximum of $135,000.00. The
good news is the road rehabilitation has come in under estimates so all the
costs of these projects will be covered by MSI funding from the Alberta
Government. Cardston County has generously agreed to fund $45,000.00 of
the cost of the well so we have sufficient funding to cover all costs.

3. The bulk water system upgrade design work is done and the project is
presently being put out for quotes. This project is slated to go ahead this
fall.

4. The windows and door for the Administration building are still on back
order. The contractor believes they should be shipped this month. As
soon as the windows are here, the contractor will install them and complete
the soffit upgrade on the Community Hall at the same time.

5. The EV stations are installed and have been inspected by Safety Codes.
The Village has now ordered the new meter and the stations should be
operation this fall. Please be advised that there will be a minimum billing to
the Village of at least $70.00 per month even if the stations are not used.
Once the stations are operational, | will apply to Alberta Transportation for
the EV charging placard to be placed on the highway signage to inform the
travelling public of their existence.

Village of Glenwood 403-626-3233 (T)
PO Box 1084, 59 Main Avenue 403-626-3234 (F)
Glenwood, AB, ToK 2Ro office@glenwood.ca




6. Mr. Hunsperger will be off work for the month of October, and Cardston
Country has graciously agreed to provide water/sewer plant and operations
services during that time. A part time replacement employee will be used
for the other duties during that time.

7. The spray park has been shut down and winterized and Perry will be

shutting down the irrigation system the week of September 25.

Submitted by C. Vizzutti, CAO
Dated September 14, 2023




